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MINUTES 
July 14, 2014
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
Dan Stehle


Chairman
John Marino


Catawba County

Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Chairman Dan Stehle brought the meeting to order.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the June 9, 2014 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
It was reported that there were 566 total calls for service with 32 citations issued. One boating accident occurred and a total of 37 training hours conducted. 
Cornelius Police Department

Now monitoring Channel16 on VHS.
Iredell County Sheriff
No report
Catawba County 
It was reported that there were a total of 114 hour patrolled on land and 150 on water. Training hours were 58 and 57 boats were inspected with 26 citation being issued. There were 72 calls for service.
Lincoln County

No report 
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sergeant Robertson reported on the results of two major lake campaigns, Operation Dry Water and On the Road and On the Water. Results were impressive. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy

Joe Klutz reported that the actual lake level was at 98.9 with the target being 98. This is a good situation for mid-July for water evaporation is at its maximum. Joe reported that communication with the law enforcement groups on the lake and with Duke Energy is excellent. Captain Gus was also recognized for his contribution in assisting Duke Energy. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report  
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Steve Stuart discussed the American Boating Courses provided by the Power Squadron. Recently, the last of five classes was held giving a total of 156 students taking the course year to date. Advanced classes are also being held at this time. There have been 121 vessel checks to date with a pass percentage of 77%. Two major public relations efforts have been conducted.  
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report

DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Last week a new navigational channel was deployed. There have been no major problems with boater compliance. Information regarding the project has been distributed to all marinas.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality

No report 

ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Langtree Development will be hosting the fund raising Oyster Roast this year on the third Saturday of September. There have been a lot of sponsors signing up to support this event.  Duke Energy has approved a new Heron Rookery just north of Buffalo Shoals in a marshy area. New Osprey nests are planned to be set shortly. 
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
 Judy Kruger who lives at Maker 19 conveyed that the boaters have been very inconsiderate of her as a property owner. She has suffered damage to her shoreline and been abused by the actions of boaters. She believes that stricter laws including higher fines would get boaters attention. She has been unsuccessful in creating change and has sold her property. 
John Goodman told the Commission that he lives on a narrow cove and at the mouth is a community development dock which has about 100 boat slips. In this cove there is heavy boat traffic and many of these boats don’t follow appropriate speed or boating protocols. It was recommended that law enforcement be called to assist with modifying behavior of boating in this cove. Mr. Goodman is speaking to the Catawba County Commissioners next week. 

Captain Gus stated that all boat access ramps except for Hagers Creek have restroom facilities. He is requesting that one be placed at this location.  
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Chairman Young reviewed the current status of work yet to be done. The week before July 4th was very busy but we are catching up. There are three areas that need to be reviewed before action is taken:  Slanting Bridge, the leaning Maker at 23 and the inner shoal maker sign at the sand bar. We are also talking about having some temporary buoys in stock for emergencies.
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported that 680 grass carp were released in Lake Norman on June 17 at noon at Beaty Ford access area. Also, 300 grass carp were placed in a cove at the Marshall Steam Plant. 60% to 70% of the grass carp will not survive the year and that is why we asked for 4000. Our efforts will be directed to obtaining a number of grass carp next year which will be closer to the 4000 needed. 
Preservation and Safety Committee:

No report 
Rafting Committee

No report 

The Boater Education

No report
Charter Boat Committee
No report


Rental Boat Committee
No report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
No requests 
Rafting Applications 
None 
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
The PSNC Natural Gas Perth Application was reviewed. A gas line will be run under the boundaries of Lake Norman at Perth Road. This is a conveyance issue which is replacing an existing old pipe line which will improve the safety of the system. Commissioner Lancaster moved to approve this project, Commissioner Sample seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 




Administrative Matters 

The Lake Norman Marine Commission has entered into the agreement for audit services with Ronald D. Martin, PA. 
Commissioner Marino made a motion for adjournment and Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

